
May 8, 2024

Dear Parents,

As part of our ongoing effort to be a good neighbor and keep an open line of communication with our
parents, I would like to take a moment to share information with you regarding an event that took place at
our school.

Today, a couple of students thought it would be funny to use an orbeez gun (a new type of play water gun)
in the parking lot as a joke amongst friends. Our school resource officer was on location and was able to
detain the student and ticket him. The student will also face school discipline. Thankfully no one was
seriously injured as a result of these students playing around.

Our school takes all measures in regards to student and staff safety seriously even when the students’
intention is not to cause harm. Incidents like this can cause panic and we want to make sure to
communicate that this type of behavior is unacceptable.

Please use this event as an opportunity to talk with your children about what is appropriate and what is not
appropriate. Any form of “play” that may cause others to feel unsafe will result in suspension and a ticket
issued by the Dearborn Police for disorderly conduct. Our staff is always concerned for the safety and
well being of our students and we pride ourselves on creating a safe environment for your children when
they are here at school.

Edsel Ford has always been and will continue to be a safe haven for your children. Working together we
will keep our school and neighborhood a great place to live, work, play and learn.

Sincerely,

Ms. Hassan



Principal
Edsel Ford High School


